St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club

General Meeting, 12/17/12

Prayer: Everett Elstak

Pledge: Rudy T.

Dinner begins at 7 p.m.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.

New members and guests: None

Welcome of members infrequently seen: Roger Macias (deacon candidate)

Birthdays: See attached. Senior member is Manuel Cosmea at 78; junior is Sam Noriega at 45.

Cooking team: Greg Shean, Adam Castillo, Paul Bowen, Duffy Bowen, Joe Noriega, Steve Kelly, Jacob Kelly

Correspondence: James Benavides gave a report (attached) detailing the nature of correspondence received.

Treasurer’s report: (attached)

January meal – a tribute to deceased member Leonard Hebert, Greg will cook Leonard’s Cajun meatloaf with oatmeal cookies for dessert.

Question from the membership: Item #8 on the report – Creative Stitch – this was for logo attire setup.

Question from the membership: Item #6 on the report – Entertainment expenses. These were for DinDan tickets, the parish picnic and Stewardship Sunday food. These could be considered recruitment efforts and expenses.

Chaplain: Nat Chavez reports Rosary for Jack Vance coming up, Wednesday, 7 p.m. Club members, attend in regalia. We will help say decades of the rosary. Visitation starts at 6 p.m. Mass is Thursday with burial on Friday. Jack was a founding member of the Men’s Club and one of the earliest families in the St. Luke Parish. Was a major player in the Fiesta Finale. Brought Nat Chavez into the club.

Nat also reminded us to be praying for the families in Newton, Connecticut.

Everett asked members to please come forward and share details on Jack. He has been asked to eulogize him.

Updates from Wallie Fields: Mass is 9:30 a.m. at St. Luke, Friday is the burial at Ft. Sam Houston, 11 a.m. Everett would see that an e-mail was sent with clarifications.

Everett also mentioned that the club was asked to assist with Las Posadas on Wednesday, as ushers. Roy Lopez was leading and a few other members mentioned they would attend.

Inventory Control: Rico Silvas extended a thank-you to DinDan set-up team, with special notice to David Keller and Russell Phillips.

Membership: Todd Shanon reported 272 members, 3 new, 41 lifetime, 43 mailout, 25% of the club has not paid dues.

Webmaster: On behalf of John Hardin, Everett Elstak reported that meeting minutes had been posted, along with the dinner menu, older information was removed, and the deceased and lifetime membership rosters were updated.

Wilfredo (Wil) Esperon has volunteered to come forward as a prospective webmaster or lieutenant to John Hardin.

Christian Services: Wallie Fields  was in attendance. A report was provided. Wallie detailed current consitions of Paul Biever, Duffy Bowen, Wallie De La Cruz, Roland De Winnie, Charlie Eckart, Ralf Meneses, Robert Quiroga, Lou Rangel, Paul Keller, Freemon Sattlemier, Miroslav Synek. Also note, Leonard Hebert’s passing, Jack Vance’s pasing. Pray for Matt Mora’s mother. Pray for Pete Rangel’s wife. Greg Shean’s mother also passed. Marvin Berg mentioned that Larry Knoll’s mother died as well.

Public Relations: Joey Jr. was absent, but Sr. mentioned, Big Buck Tickets were available.

Benevolence: Ralf Meneses reported a request from the school that was in committee phase for consideration. Beyond the Chair, a rehabilitation ministry, was declined. The organization was working on a walk-a-thon, which did not directly benefit people; they were an intervening organization. The Guadalupanos requested support and were given $250 for an art contest for St. Luke students. A donation was made to the Bereavement Committee on behalf of Leonard Hebert.

Everett Elstak reported further on the donation given to the Guadalupanos. It was the organization’s 10th anniversary and they chose to sponsor an art contest. The subject was Our Lady of Guadalupe. Everett attended the school mass and was recognized to call up the children who had won. Additionally, Everett attended CCD on Sunday to award their top students.

Wild Game Dinner: Rico reported Jan. 26 was the Gerlach Auction as well as St. Jerome Wild Game Dinner. At Gerlach, the club usually helps 65-70 kids with contributions toward their scholarships. Feb. 23 was the Antonian Wild Game Dinner. We’re 75 days out from the SLMC Wild Game Dinner. Committee meetings should begin in the first two weeks of January. They will continue the tri-chair setup used last year. Proofs of the ticket should be coming in for review soon. We would be increasing the number of corporate tables slightly, in a controlled manner. Russell and Rico recently moved 16 deer from Dziuk’s to Presa Lockers and we already had 2 deer and 2 hogs at Presa. We’ll go through Dziuk’s for the quail. Sell the Big Buck tickets! We have 550. Henry Garcia was putting the program book together and ads are coming in. We would include incentives for significant ad placements, such as fishing trips and Big Buck tickets for center and inside covers.

Chairman update: Beans and Chili had a problem last year. We’ll hand that over to Paul Aleman and Sean Silvas.

DinDan: Matt Mora reported that a final report on the dance would come next month. He received compliments from Everett on a job well done.

Lifetime Membership: Terry Sparrow introduced new inducted. Don Obrien thanked Terry and Everett for the honor. To him, the medal represented 50 years of history and 50 years of this organization and mission – it was a testament to all of us, not just him. Homer Fetzer used the opportunity to remind club members of the upcoming Habitat for Humanity build and called upon the membership to assist. David Keller expressed his appreciation for the honor. To David, it means more to receive an award from his peers than any congratulations he might receive from business. David also passed along compliments to Everett for a good job at his first Dinner Dance as president.

Terry reminded the membership of the criteria considered for Lifetime Membership: 12 years in the club, health and age were considered, active as a parish patron, service as a club officer, service to the parish and club.

Entertainment: Manuel Ybarra had presented ideas including a picnic, Retama – and was seeking additional details for Retama – Guy’s night? Wives invited? Also considering Spurs in February, Talons in March, Missions in April or July, Picnic in May. Manuel introduced Robert Quiroga Jr., who mentioned the Talons season opener in March. There’s bad blood between San Antonio and San Jose, so it should be an interesting game.

Seminarian Dinner: David Keller reported out on the Seminarian Dinner. First, he detailed another task he had taken on. David had found several club crests that required repair. While working with the company doing the repairs, the company came back with an old WGD windbreaker from the early 1990s. It was determined that Don Moderick had chaired that year. It would be presented to Don at a later date.

David also thanked Ralf Meneses for his recent work with Wallie Fields.

November 16 was the third time the club hosted the seminarians. We do this every two years. It’s low expense, much of the food and drink donated. There was a reception at 6 p.m. followed by a 7 p.m. dinner. It was an opportunity to get to know the seminarians, who one day might lead our parish, and to show what a Men’s Club can do at a parish. The club received a thank-you from Fr. Jim. The archdiocese wants seminarians to become better acquainted with parish life and this was an excellent way to see that. David thanked the cooking team.

Twenty-one were invited, 19 attended, including 7 priests. Deacon Robert was a big help in working with the seminary. The dinner wrapped at 9 p.m., but the seminarians kept visiting in the parking lot, which David took as a sign of a successful event and a good time had by all.

Mike Raign discussed the club’s business aspects. Fred Wood and Paul Biever were bar tenders. Marcelo Baron, Rudy Martinez, Joe Pina and Todd Shannon also assisted. Club expenses were under $300.

Everett related that many of the seminarians had prior lives; some were business owners and professionals before going to the priesthood.

New Business: Reminder about ushers for Wednesday.

Announcements: Cards after the meeting, open to anyone.


Raffle:

335815 Anthony Paniagua – 1 ticket

335421 Don Obrien, 335508 Duffy Bowen – 2 to 1 ticket

335337 Juan Huerta, 335598 Rico Silvas – 2 to 1 ticket

335568 Joe Pina, 335165 Rick Hite – 2 to 1 ticket

335303 Ben Olenik, 335311 Bill Groff, 335725 Larry Fuentes – 3 to 1 ticket

335716 Larry Dryer, 335350 Robert Camacho, 335231 James Benavides – 3 to 1

335702 Don Obrien, 335946 Paul Biever, 335833 Anthony Paniagua – 3 to 1

Motion to adjourn: Joe Pina, second Larry Ridder.

Closing prayer: Nat Chavez

Adjourned 8:40 p.m. 

